Inskeep Eagles PTO Meeting
Minutes 5/20/24 6:30pm  - In person and Virtual on Google Meets

Call to Order 6:34 pm
Members in Attendance: In Person: Sheilla Stransky, Angie Reeder, Denice Hynd, Mandee Graves, Kristina Cokenes, Amy Rosse, Sean Smith, 
Virtual:, Sue Egloff, Dawn Quast, Marissa Johnson, Justine Henry, Beka Pearce, Grant Griffith, Samantha Kuzemchak, Laura Saldarriaga, Ashley Mills, Laura Milburn, Kristie Smith, Diahanne Nielsen, Hillori Watson, Anabel Amaro, Stephanie Rank, Natalie Patrick, David Gray, Krystyna Johnson

Approval of Minutes – Amy motions to approve, Angie seconds the motion

Treasurer’s Report:  – as of 6/21/24 - $8786.88
· This total does not include the STAR reading to be taken out still (not reflected on this report) Approximately $2000

Committee Reports and Event Recaps
· 5th Grade Pizza Party Recap – 5th graders enjoyed it and would like to do that again this year
· Kinder Promotion Recap – provided cookie trays, juice boxes and a book with a personal note – Dawn Quast said Kinder loved that but it was really hot that day maybe we can get a tent with misters
· Otter Pop Sales Recap – Otter pops and snacks that were left over from 5th grade dance were sold – sold out of everything – brought in $1031 (only expense was $45 in otter pops the other things sold were already covered in the 5th grade dance so this was just extra)
· Campus Clean up Recap – Doubled amount of people that were there from Earth Day – 42 people, Lissners donated donuts and water.  Mr. Don was super appreciative of the work and how it made him feel.  Community members and future families came and helped it was super exciting to have so many participate.  This was helpful because it’s all on daytime custodian to take care of weeds because there is not much support from the district for the groundskeeping.
· Back to School Night Block Party – PTO is supporting the event by getting food trucks.  We have 5 food trucks, 2 dessert trucks (Zuckers Donuts, Rick’s Shaved Ice, #Tacos, 775 Eats, Brady Farms)  We are charging $100 or 10% of their nights sales whichever is less  – PTO will also have a table that will collect volunteer forms and take copies of their IDs and support with the new lunch charges and collect lunch applications – Dr. Egloff explained the purpose of the night to the families that are joining us “Do you want to go to your own party”
· AR Night for Parents – PTO would like to host an informational night for parents to share how to do AR at home, how to log in and 
· Angie Reeder, Mandee Graves, Denice Hynd will head the committee.  Amy Rosse, Stephanie Rank, Natalie Patrick, Samantha Kuzmechak, Justine Henry, 
· Olive Garden may be able to help us with food for the night – unsure but Natalie Patrick will ask
· September 10 time tbd
· Bingo Committee – Sheilla and Kristie will be the chairs for this – Amy’s husband Matt will be the bingo caller.  Amy Rosse will also be on the committee
· Boo Bash Committee – Angie Reeder, Mandee Graves and Denice Hynd will head the committee – Marissa Johnson, Sue Egloff, Amy Rosse, Dawn Quast, Diahanne Nielsen, Krystyna Johnson, Stephanie Rank will be on the committee, Marissa Johnson will help with Boo Grams
· Do a sign up for teachers instead of telling them where to go
Presentation of Year Round Snack Cart/Store
· Sheilla reviewed the policy for the school district and found snacks that are within the smart snack nutrition. There are rules that have to be followed and a big one is nothing with sugar can be sold 30 minutes before or after school.  But there is a rule that if it is 200 calories or less it can be sold in that time.
· Sheilla’s reservation is we need a space to set up a cart is hard.  Also make sure that we need to have new items every so often because we don’t want kids to get bored.  Also will kids like the healthier options?
· Denice suggested that if this is what the kids are offered then they will buy that – the more we offer healthy snacks the better it is for the kids
· Marissa Johnson and Justine Henry would be willing to help with this
· We are going to mull it over and not take action tonight – we will put it on the September agenda item to revisit and look more into this
Old Business
· None

New Business:
· None

Announcements:
· Dr. Egloff explained the free and reduced lunch and why we are the only school that is not receiving the free lunches.  We missed the cutoff by 1.5% so we want to encourage families to fill it out even if they don’t think they will qualify for it because it helps the school.

Next Meeting Date: September 16 at 6:30 

Adjourned: 7:17pm 









